Ann Clark

T -

From: Patty Gambill

Sent: Monday, April 01, 2019 8:05 AM

To: Ann Clark

Subject: Item for April 15 BOC agenda

Attachments: resolution for surplus property disposal generator to Warrensviile VFRD 2019.doc
Ann,

Can you please put this on the April 15" BOC agenda. This generator was used at the old jail on
Academy Street and the maintenance department has asked to surplus it. It would not be large enough to
replace any of our current facility generators should they malfunction.

Warrensville Volunteer Fire and Rescue Department’s generator that provides back-up power to their fire
station went out last fall. They have asked if the commissioners will donate this generator to the fire
department to use at the Warrensville fire station.

Patty Gambill

Emergency Management Coordinator
County of Ashe

{336} 846-5521

Pursuant to North Carolina General Statutes Chapter 132, Public Records, this electronic mail message and any attachments hereto, as
well as any electronic mail message(s) that might be sent in response to it may be considered public record and as such are subject to
request and review by, and disclosure to, third parties.




RESOLUTION FOR THE DISPOSAL OF SURPLUS PROPERTY

WHEREAS, G.S. 153A-176 and 160A Article 12 authorizes counties to dispose of
surplus property by methods outlined therein; and

WHEREAS, the County desires to declare a Cummins 35 KW generator (J020429800)
as surplus property for disposal; and

WHEREAS, G.S. 160A-279 states that the County may convey to any public or private
entity, which is authorized to receive appropriations from a city or county, surplus items
without compensation or without the requirement that the items be used for a public purpose by
adopting a resolution or order authorizing an appropriate county official to dispose of the
property and advertise notice of such;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Ashe County Board of
Commissioners that the aforementioned Cummins generator is hereby donated to Warrensville
Volunieer Fire and Rescue Department.

Adopted this 15th day of April, 2019.

Todd McNeill, Chair

Ann Clark, Clerk to the Board




